
 

 

Nob Hill Elementary School 

School Advisory Council Minutes 

January 26, 2022 

 

I. Welcome: 

Meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. 

II. Reading of the Minutes: 

Minutes were read by Mrs. Tardieu. Minutes were approved by Ms. Reinman and second by 

Mrs. Haggerty. 

III. Principal’s Report: 

Ms. Porter shared that it has been a busy start to the school year, in regards to positive Covid 

cases. The custodians have been using E-misters and making sure the classrooms are properly 

sanitized. Students just completed the second round of diagnostic for the school year. The 

students did a great job, our numbers were higher than the district and other schools in our 

cadre. Morning tutoring still available Monday-Thursday. Teachers are available to tutor 

students in every grade level. Positions are available for ESPs and a custodian would be 

starting on Feb. 14th. She also mentioned that PTA has agreed to help with funds to purchase 

Promethean Boards for the teachers. This would be a 2–3 year process. We continue to do our 

Code Red Drills every month but this month the school had an evacuation drill. Teachers and 

students evacuated to the soccer field. We are working with district to pave sidewalk for special 

needs students. Career Day will be on Friday, March 11th. We are looking for volunteers to 

come out and share their expertise with our students.  

IV. Budget Update 

Mrs. Most shared that we still have $4890.47 in the school accountability fund. SAC voted to 

use the funds to purchase Promethean Boards. Left over funds may be used on items based on 

teacher request. (i.e. math kits, rugs, etc.) 

  V. Title 1 Report 

Mrs. Most shared that family night was held virtually on January 12th. Our partners Mathnasium 

did a great presentation for the students. We only had 20 students attend. This was a much 

smaller turn out than our first family night but overall, it was a fun night. Instructional materials 

funds placed. Spring tutoring started on Monday, January 24th and will end on March 16th. Only 

four teachers willing to tutor, so we were only able to have 25 students. Students were 

strategically selected to attend tutoring. 

VI. School Improvement Plan  

Mrs. Most shared that the Mid-Year Review was completed. Parent input is encouraged. We are 

trying to support students through pull-out/push-in services throughout the day. She also 

mentioned that we have six teachers providing the pull-out/push-in services.  

VII. School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR) 



 

 

The School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR) System currently collected data 

on incidents of crime, violence, and disruptive behaviors on school grounds, on school 

transportation, and at off-campus, school-sponsored events, during any 24 hours, 365 days per 

year and Nob Hill E.S. still has 0 incidents that fit this criterion. Mrs. Porter shared that no 

incidents reported due to the warm environment and teachers working on improving student 

behaviors.  

IV. Concerns/Compliments 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:34 p.m. Next meeting will be held on February 23rd at 3:00p.m. 

 

 

 


